
Alstead Board of Selectmen                      Meeting Minutes                                 June 27, 2017 

 

The Alstead board of selectmen met in an open session on Tuesday June 27, 2017 at 5:00 pm at 

the municipal offices. Board members present were Chairman Rock Wilson, Tim Noonan and 

Alan Dustin. Chairman Rock Wilson called the meeting to order at 5:05. Tim moved to accept 

the minutes as read, Rock seconded, motion passed.  

DuBois & King was present to discuss the Drewsville bridge. Rock Wilson reported he feels the 

board should back out of the bridge aid program for this bridge and review the other contracts. 

He and Alan feel the Town can’t wait until the funds are available through the state and the 

Town was fortunate there wasn’t more damage during last severe rain storm. The other concern 

is the slide that is occurring to the road. After much discussion Rock Wilson moved to pull out 

of the bridge aid program for Drewsville bridge, Alan seconded, Motion passed (2 yes/1 no).  

Rock reported he has reviewed Miche’s proposal and the costs are lower but feels the Town 

can’t wait until 2020 when the funds are available through the state. Tim Noonan moved to 

authorize Miche to design and permit Drewsville bridge, Alan seconded, motion passed 

unanimously.  

DuBois & King representative, Bob Durfee stated the Town had filed the applications for other 

two bridges but NHDOT doesn’t have record of them to place on the red bridge list. Kelly will 

research this and take care of it.  

Bob Asked if the board had reviewed the Vilas Pool pedestrian bridge or the dam. Rock 

answered he has read them a while ago but no discussion to move forward at this time.  

David Crosby from DPW reported chloride will be arriving within the next few days. He will 

start grading the roads and put down chloride starting in July. In 2108 David would like to 

purchase a sweeper and will do some more research on how much this would be, but he doesn’t 

plan on any other  large equipment purchases for next year.  

The board asked Kelly to request someone from Friendly Meals to attend the next board 

meeting.  

Alan reported Jesse feels he will have enough volunteers to paint the Town Hall on Saturday 

July 15, 2017. Bobbie has offered to post a notice on Facebook and Kelly will post on the Town 

website.  

Glenn asked the board if he would sell the old police cruiser on Municibid. Rock moved to 

accept Glenn offer to sell the old cruiser on Municibid, Alan seconded motion unanimously 

passed. 

Tim reported about the school board meeting the selectmen attended. He shared the school 

board is researching the possibility of building a Regional middle school. More information will 

come as the school board reviews its options and the Town’s opinions.  



Bob Quaglin offered to help work on job descriptions. The board agreed to this. Bob will contact 

Kelly.  

After a brief discussion about Kmiec’s gravel pit, the board asked Kelly to look into a 5, 8, or 10-

year bond. 

Rock Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, Alan Dustin seconded it, meeting adjourned at 

8:45.  

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Kelly N Wright  

  


